

# MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE ALEXANDRA PARK & PALACE STATUTORY ADVISORY COMMITTEE AND THE ALEXANDRA PALACE & PARK CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 29 SEPTEMBER 2016

## Present:

*\*italics denotes absence*

### Statutory Advisory Committee Members:

Councillors James Patterson, Clare Bull, Viv Ross, *Adam Jogee*, Mark Blake, Stephen Mann, *Stuart McNamara* and Charles Wright

Jane Hutchinson (Alexandra Residents Association), Ken Ranson (Bounds Green & District Residents Association), Duncan Neill (Muswell Hill & Fortis Green Association), Kevin Stanfield (Palace Gates Residents Association), *Elizabeth Richardson* (Palace View Residents Association), *David Frith* (The Rookfield Association), Jason Beazley (Three Avenues Residents Association), and Jim Jenks (Warner Estate Residents Association)

### Consultative Committee Members:

Councillors Patrick Berryman, Joanna Christophides, Tim Gallagher, Liz McShane, Anne Stennett and Bob Hare

Gordon Hutchinson (Chair) (Friends of Finsbury Park), *Jenny Bourne-Taylor* (Alexandra Palace Allotments Association), *Hugh Macpherson* (Alexandra Palace Organ Appeal), *John Thompson* (Alexandra Palace Television Group), Dermot Barnes (Alexandra Residents Association), Colin Marr (Alexandra Park & Palace Conservation Area Advisory Committee), *Jonathan Smith* (Campsbourne School), *Nigel Willmott* (Friends of the Alexandra Palace Theatre), *David Cole* (Heartlands Primary School), Rachael Macdonald (Hornsey Historical Society), Vacancy (Muswell Hill & Fortis Green Association), *John Boshier* (Muswell Hill Metro Group), Val Paley (Palace View Residents Association), *Frances Hargrove* (St Mary's CE Primary School) and *Richard Hudson* (Warner Estate Residents Association)

### Also present:

Antonia Denford – substitute for Richard Hudson (Warner Estate Residents Association)  
Louise Stewart – Chief Executive, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Emma Dagnes – Deputy Chief Executive, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Mark Evison – Park Manager, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Simon Fell – Director of Events Operations, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Lucy Fenner – Commercial Director, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Erica Wilkinson – Company Secretary, Alexandra Park and Palace  
Felicity Foley – Clerk, LB Haringey

## 13. FILMING AT MEETINGS

Noted.

## 14. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Liz Richardson, David Frith, Nigel Willmott, John Boshier, Richard Hudson, John Thompson and Councillors Jogee and Wright.

**MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE ALEXANDRA PARK & PALACE STATUTORY ADVISORY COMMITTEE AND THE ALEXANDRA PALACE AND PARK CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE**

**THURSDAY, 29 SEPTEMBER 2016**

**15. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

None.

**16. URGENT BUSINESS**

It being a special meeting, under the Council's Constitution Part 4, Section B, Paragraph 17, no other business was considered.

**17. ALEXANDRA PARK PREMISES LICENCE APPLICATION**

Louise Stewart, Chief Executive, Alexandra Park and Palace, introduced the report as set out. This was a proposal for the Trust to apply for a premises licence for the Park. The role of the SAC-CC was to provide advice to the Board, who would in turn make a decision as to whether the Trust shall be allowed to apply for a licence. The application proposed an increase in event days of 34 per year (to 43), which would not include set up or break down of events.

The Chair asked for comments from the Committee:

- a. The Park needed investment in the infrastructure before extra events could be permitted, although it was also questioned whether it was possible for an increase in events to work in the Park.
- b. Extra events would lead to an increase in noise disturbance to local residents. It would be important for the Trust to work with local neighbours in order to provide assurances that measures would be taken to mitigate the noise from events.
- c. Committee Members expressed concern that there would not be a balance between the number of events and public use of the Park.
- d. A Committee Member stated that local residents already experienced a number of issues around events – the stewarding, rubbish accumulation, areas of the Park being used as a toilet, lack of access to the Park during events and the impact on the Park. Residents needed confidence that existing events would be managed better before there was any increase.
- e. Another member of the Committee expressed that they felt events were well managed.
- f. The Chair expressed his disappointment that this was the first time Committee Members had seen this proposal as a licensing application, as he felt that it could have been discussed at an earlier meeting, before submitting an application. The Chair provided feedback from the Friends of Alexandra Park, where the main concerns were the loss of use of areas of the Park and the potential impact of this on local people, particularly where this was the only access to green space; the concerns over the constraints in the open areas of the Park if vehicles were driving through to set up or take down events, and the associated dangers with this; the cumulative impact to bio-diversity and wildlife in the Park; the damage and deterioration to existing physical infrastructure. It was suggested that there be a substantial reduction in the number of events.
- g. Jim Jenks provided feedback from Warner Estate Residents Association – the need to generate income must be balanced with the need to maintain the resource as an area of peaceful enjoyment in a city, as well as the need to preserve the natural environment; 'noise creep' from any events with amplified

**MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE ALEXANDRA PARK & PALACE STATUTORY ADVISORY COMMITTEE AND THE ALEXANDRA PALACE AND PARK CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE**

**THURSDAY, 29 SEPTEMBER 2016**

sound needed to be addressed, with some independent mediation if required; the impact on local streets with parking overspill and crowds of people leaving events must be considered when reviewing any events in the Park.

- h. The Committee were positive about the consideration of holding smaller events in the Park, which would bring diversity in the events held.

The Trust Management provided the following in response to comments made:

- i. The Designated Premises Supervisor for the Park would be the same as it currently was for the Palace – a member of staff from the Catering department.
- j. In order to invest money into the Park, income would need to be generated, and increasing the number of events held would enable this.
- k. The number of events permitted under the licence would be the maximum number of events allowed, and it was not suggested that the maximum would be used in 2017/18. Consideration was being given to holding events throughout the year, not just in the summertime, and also to a range of ticketed and non-ticketed events.
- l. It would not be practical to reduce the number of event days applied for, as this number may be further reduced by the Licensing Committee during the application process, if it wished to do so, and it would lead to further licence applications in the future in order to increase this number, at further cost to the Trust.
- m. In regard to the setting up and down of events, there was no intention of this taking place overnight.

The Chair thanked the Committee for their comments and summed up the general consensus as that the Committee still had concerns over the levels of increase in activity in the Park, and that any application made for a Premises Licence should reduce the number of events as proposed. There were also still concerns that even with good management, the impact on the local community would be too great. The Committee requested that the Board ask Alexandra Palace for an indication of the lower level limits of events over the next few years, along with frequency and size of events.

**18. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS**

Noted.

CHAIR: Gordon Hutchinson

Signed by Chair .....

Date .....

This page is intentionally left blank